SBA Chairman’s report 2023 Annual General Meeting 11th November 2023
I believe Somerset Bowlers have enjoyed a fantastic 2023 with regard to playing our great game, from Club to International level. I would like to congratulate all of you who have won, competitions at Club and league competitions, it shows your commitment to your club and County. Congratulations to all of you who have won County Competitions, whether they are individual or team competitions and everything in between. A special congratulations to all those who got through to the National Competitions held at Leamington Spa, it isn’t easy to get there and you are playing the best in the Country. A special well done to the following bowlers:
1. Stef Branfield, Ladies 4 wood singles champion
2. Laura Holden Ladies, 2 wood champion
3. Antony Page, Disability Bowls 2023 Open singles champion
4. Ollie Collins and Liam White Men’s junior pairs champions
5. Ollie Collins, Runner Up Men’s junior singles
6. Chris and Nick Pearce Semi-finalists Family Pairs Competition.
The following players have participated in international matches, Stef Branfield and Laura Holden in Ladies Senior International matches. Olivia Starr has been selected for the England under 25 squad, Ollie Collins selected for the under 18 England Squad and Madi King selected as a non-travelling reserve for the under 18 squad.
I would like to thank all members of the SBA Board who give up their time to ensure Somerset, our County, is managed to the best of our ability. As usual I would like to say a huge thank you to our General Secretary, Ross, who does a fantastic job and puts up with me ringing him umpteen times during the season. I would like to say Thank you to our outgoing Match secretary Alan Birch who has retired and disappeared off to Spain for the winter. Welcome to Jill Price who will be overall Match secretary and to Dave Bishop who will join the Board as a guest to ensure the men have a voice! As Usual the Council have been as helpful as they always are, Derek Whitlock has retired as a Council member this year and I would like to thank him for all his hard work over the years. I would also like to thank all the generous people and companies who sponsor Somerset Bowls Association.
Finally with regard to County Matches, once again we have played a full compliment of County Matches but at times it has been rather difficult to get players to fulfil our matches, it is an honour to play for Somerset and please put your name down for County matches, there are no qualifications needed to play and you will get a game. Secondly, we all know the price of food has increased dramatically but thankfully it is starting to reduce again. We would hope to see a similar amount payable for match meals next season and, if you are hosting a match, would very much apprieciate your help in achieving this.
Best Wishes everyone, enjoy what ever you have planned and I will see many of you on the Green in 2024.

Carolle Skeates SBA Chairman.
